
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 27, 2021 

 

 

The Honorable Adrienne Jones, Speaker of the Maryland House of Delegates 

The Honorable Bill Ferguson, President of the Maryland Senate 

Honorable Members of the Maryland General Assembly 

 

Dear Madam Speaker, Mr. President, and Members of the Maryland General Assembly, 

 

We, the leaders of Maryland’s 60 nonprofit hospitals and health systems, thank you for your 

leadership during the COVID-19 pandemic. Our health care heroes have been fighting on the 

front lines of this crisis for nearly a year, putting the duty to care for Marylanders first. We urge 

you to update existing law that affords liability protections for health care facilities and 

providers during a state-declared catastrophic health emergency by passing HB 25/SB 311, 

the Maryland Health Care Heroes Protection Act.  

 

The pandemic places never before seen demands on health care workers and facilities. For 

months, providers have cared for Marylanders while facing difficult challenges related to 

personal protective equipment, testing capacity, and staff. Federal and state directives change 

often, and at times, conflict with each other. Ambiguity in crisis standards of care and rapidly 

changing public health guidance led hospitals to take unprecedented measures as they and their 

staff became a vital component of Maryland’s COVID-19 recovery.  

 

Unfortunately, many of the individuals and organizations being asked to take on these challenges 

are also having to confront the very real concern about individual and organizational liability. 

Plus, hospitals continue to face huge premium increases for reinsurance and a new “carve-out” 

by carriers for infectious diseases due to the pandemic’s liability risks. 

 

Updating the liability protections for those disproportionately sharing the burden in fighting the 

pandemic is essential. Maryland’s existing statute was passed after Sept. 11, 2001 due to 

bioterrorism concerns. It did not consider what our health care system would experience during a 

public health crisis like COVID-19. In 2020, more than half of all states acknowledged these 

unique challenges by enacting liability protections for health care providers and facilities during 

this pandemic. Maryland must join their ranks and take this sensible step.  

 

Our mission is to care for our communities and to save lives of Marylanders. We ask you, please, 

to support our health care heroes. 

 

Respectfully, 



The Honorable Adrienne Jones, Speaker of the Maryland House of Delegates 

The Honorable Bill Ferguson, President of the Maryland Senate 

Honorable Members of the Maryland General Assembly 
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Terry Forde 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Adventist HealthCare 

 

 

 
Brent Reitz 

President 

Adventist HealthCare Rehabilitation 

 

 

 
Anthony Stahl, Ph.D. 

President 

Adventist HealthCare White Oak Medical 

Center 

 

 

 
Daniel Cochran 

President 

Adventist HealthCare Shady Grove Medical 

Center 

 

 

 
Eunmee Shim 

President 

Adventist HealthCare Fort Washington 

Medical Center 

 

 

 
Michael Franklin, FACHE 

President/Chief Executive Officer 

Atlantic General Hospital 

 

 

 
Ed Lovern 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Ascension Saint Agnes 

 

 

 
 

R. Lynn Rushing 

Chief Executive Officer 

Brook Lane, Inc. 

 

 
Dean Teague, FACHE 

President & CEO 

CalvertHealth Medical Center 
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Sharon Kurfuerst, Ed.D, OTR/L, FACHE 

President ChristianaCare, Union Hospital 

System Chief Operating Officer Christiana 

Care 

 

 
Steve Walas 

Chief Executive Officer  

Encompass Rehab Hospital of Salisbury 

 

 

 
Thomas A. Kleinhanzl 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Frederick Health 

 

 

 
Mark Boucot 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Garrett Regional Medical Center 

 

 
John B. Chessare MD, MPH, FAAP, 

FACHE 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

GBMC HealthCare System 

Greater Baltimore Medical Center 

 
Norvell “Van” Coots, M.D. 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Holy Cross Health 

 

 

 
Doug D. Ryder 

President 

Holy Cross Germantown Hospital 

 

 

 
Louis Damiano, M.D. 

President 

Holy Cross Hospital 

 

 
Kevin W. Sowers, MSN, RN, FAAN 

President 

The Johns Hopkins Health System 

 

 

 
M. Shafeeq Ahmed, M.D., MBA, FACOG 

President (interim) 

Howard County General Hospital 
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Redonda Miller, M.D. 

President 

The Johns Hopkins Hospital 

 

 

 
Richard G. Bennett, M.D. 

President 

Johns Hopkins Bayview Medical Center 

 

 

 
LeighAnn Sidone, D.N.P 

Interim President  

Suburban Hospital 

 

 

 
Bradley L Schlaggar, MD, PhD 

President & CEO 

Kennedy Krieger Institute  

 

 

 
Neil M. Meltzer 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

LifeBridge Health 

 
 

Garrett W. Hoover 

President & Chief Operating Officer 

Carroll Hospital 

& Senior Vice President, LifeBridge Health 

 

 

 
Deborah Graves 

President & Chief Operating Officer   

Levindale Hospital and 

Senior Vice President of LifeBridge Health  

 

 

 
Daniel Blum 

President 

Sinai Hospital and Grace Medical Center 

Senior Vice President, LifeBridge Health 

 

 

 
Craig Carmichael 

President 

Northwest Hospital 
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Victoria Bayless 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Luminis Health 

 

 

 
Sherry B. Perkins, Ph.D., RN 

President 

Luminis Health Anne Arundel Medical 

Center 

 

 

 
Deneen Richmond 

President 

Luminis Health Doctors Community 

Medical Center 

 

 

 

 
 

Kenneth A. Samet, FACHE, CHE 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

MedStar Health 

 

 

 
Jill Donaldson, FACHE  

President, MedStar Harbor Hospital 

Senior Vice President, MedStar Health 

 

 

 
Bradley S. Chambers 

President 

MedStar Good Samaritan Hospital 

MedStar Union Memorial Hospital 

 

 

 
Christine Wray, FACHE 

President  

MedStar St. Mary’s Hospital 

MedStar Southern Maryland Hospital Center 

 

 

 
 

Thomas  J. Senker, FACHE 

President 

MedStar Montgomery Medical Center 
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Stuart Levine, M.D., FACP 

President 

MedStar Franklin Square Medical Center 

 

 

 
David Maine, M.D. 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Mercy Medical Center 

 

 

 
Maulik S. Joshi, Dr.P.H. 

President & Chief Executive Officer  

Meritus Health 

 

 

 
Sheldon J. Stein, FACHE 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital 

 

 

 

 

 
Harsh Trivedi, M.D., MBA 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Sheppard Pratt Health System 

 
Steven E. Leonard, Ph.D. 

President/Chief Executive Officer 

TidalHealth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mohan Suntha, MD, MBA 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

University of Maryland Medical System 

 

 
Nathaniel Richardson, Jr. 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

University of Maryland Capital Region 

Health (University of Maryland Prince 

George’s Hospital / University of Maryland 

Laurel Medical Center) 

 

 
Thomas Smyth, M.D. 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical 

Center 
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Noel A. Cervino 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

University of Maryland Charles Regional 

Medical Center 

 

 

 
Cynthia A. Kelleher 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

University of Maryland Rehabilitation & 

Orthopaedic Institute 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kenneth D. Kozel, FACHE 

President & CEO 

University of Maryland Shore Regional 

Health  

 

 

 
Lyle E. Sheldon, FACHE 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

Univeristy of Maryland Upper 

Chesapeake Health System 

Univeristy of Maryland Harford 

Memorial Hospital 

 

 
Alison Brown 

President  

University of Maryland Medical Center 

Midtown Campus 

 

 

 
Bert  W. O’Malley, M.D. 

President & CEO 

University of Maryland Medical Center 

 

 

 
Karen E. Olscamp 

President & Chief Executive Officer 

University of Maryland Baltimore 

Washington Medical Center 

 

 

 
Michele R. Martz, CPA, FACHE 

President 

UPMC Western Maryland 

 


